County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: COUNTY EXECUTIVE
File #: 24-041 Board Meeting Date: 1/23/2024

Special Notice / Hearing: None
Vote Required: Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: Michael P. Callagy, County Executive
Sam Lin, Interim Project Development Unit Director

Subject: Amendment to the Agreement with Vanir Construction Management, Inc. for Project
and Construction Management Services

RECOMMENDATION:

Adopt a resolution authorizing the President of this Board to execute an amendment to the
agreement with Vanir Construction Management, Inc. increasing the agreement by $1,000,000 for a
new not to exceed contract value of $5,468,944.

BACKGROUND:

The Project Development Unit (PDU), tasked with executing the County’s Capital Projects program,
oversees, and manages over $500 million in new construction for the County. PDU sought Request
for Proposals for construction and project management services to augment staffing needs. In August
2017, this Board authorized an agreement with Vanir Construction Management, Inc. (Vanir).

DISCUSSION:

Construction Management professional services provide representation of the owner’s interest and
oversight, as directed by the owner, either over the entire project build, or a phase of the project
build. Vanir has assisted with effective management of the schedule, costs, quality, safety, scope,
and overall project needs. This amendment will allow for the continued augmented staffing support
required to complete the multiple capital projects currently under way.

The Resolution contains a standard provision authorizing the PDU Director to approve amendments
to the agreement in an amount not to exceed $25,000.

County Attorney has reviewed and approved the amendment and resolution as to form.

EQUITY STATEMENT
Embracing diversity and inclusion is an important part of project management. The teams created
from diverse project and construction manager personnel bring a range of experiences and
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perspectives that come together to serve a common goal of assisting the County provide the facilities
needed to service the community.

FISCAL IMPACT:

The requested approval of $1,000,000 increase to Vanir's agreement for a new total contract value of
$5,468,944 has no impact to the General Fund. This amendment is fully funded by the established
individual construction project budgets.
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